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CALENDAR  

OF EVENTS  

 

May 11 Chapter Meeting  
Marketing Strategy I 

 

June 8 Chapter Meeting 
Building a Powerful Business  

Strategy 

 
August 14   

Saturday CC Blast Session 
Coatings Technology Å Paint Applica-

tion Å Paint Types & Manufacturers Å 
Safety Å Basic Specifications Å Color Å 
Environmental Considerations Å Indus-

try Standards 
 

September 14 Chapter Meeting 

Managing for High Performance 
 

September 25 - Fall Golf  

Tournament 
Stoneridge Golf Course, Prescott 

Valley 
 

October 12 Chapter Meeting  

Safety as a Key Business Function 
 

November 9 Chapter Meeting 
Basic Account Practices in Small 

Business 

 
Details for all events online at 

How do you keep up with all the 
governmentõs rules and regulations 

affecting your company? Your local 
PDCA is here to help. Capitalism 
depends on the business community 

to self regulate and do whatõs best for 
others because profit at any cost is 

detrimental to society. So when we 

donõt self-regulate and do whatõs right 
the government steps in. Thatõs the 
case with the new EPA Lead Renova-
tion, Repair and Painting rule (RRP or 

LRRP). The EPA lead renovating rule 
is the same as it has been for many 
years, only now theyõre enforcing it. 

help qualify and train your renovators 
to follow the required LRRP Work 

Practice Standards. (if you choose not 
to do this work, I and other members 
thank you for the business!) Your 

local PDCA chapter hopes to soon 
become a RRP Training entity, so we 

can serve and lead the local painting 

industry into the future.  
 

Randy Fornoff, 

randy@mtspainting.com 

Chairman Training Committee 

PDCA Central AZ Chapter #1 

PDCA Is Here To Help  
See www.epa.gov/lead. I found The 
Small Business Compliance Guide 

(http://www.epa.gov/lead/pubs/sbcom
plianceguide.pdf )is the easy way to 

understand the rule. 

The PDCA wants to help you keep 

your company within the new RRP 
law, enforceable starting 4/22/2010, 
and avoid the possible $32,500 fine. If 

you choose to work on 1978 and 
older homes or commercial child 
occupied facilities, get your firm certi-
fied to conduct the work, and weõll 

The U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency has announced it expects 

more than 125,000 renovation and 

remodeling contractors to be 

trained in lead-safe work practices 

by April 22, the effective date for a 

rule requiring such training. The 

agency is on target to implement 

the Lead Renovation, Repair and 

Painting Rule, which will protect 

millions of children from lead poi-

soning, on April 22, 2010. 

 

Anyone receiving compensation for 

renovating, repairing and painting 

work in residences built before 

1978 that disturbs painted surfaces 

is subject to the new Renovation, 

Repair and Painting Rule (RRP). 

Also affected by the RRP are those 

performing similar work on facilities 

occupied by children under six 

years of age, such as schools and 

day-care centers built prior to 

1978.  

 

òThese lead-safe renovation prac-

tices, which protect children, adults 

and workers from lead-based paint 

dust and chips, will reduce inci-

dences of lead poisoning,ó said 

Katherine Taylor, Associate Direc-

tor of EPA Region 9õs Communities 

and Ecosystems Division. òWe have 

been working diligently to make 

sure the public and regulated com-

munity are aware of the rule and its 

impact."  

EPA has a number of efforts under 

way to expedite the training and 

certification process. Included are a 

print and radio campaign to high-

light the benefits of hiring lead-safe 

certified firms. As a result, it is 

expected that training capacity will 

continue to increase significantly as 

the April 22 deadline approaches. It 

is likely that many more contrac-

tors and renovators will seek and 

obtain training after the deadline. 

 

To locate EPA-accredited RRP 

training providers in Region 9, use 

the following website: 

http//:www.epa.gov/region09/lead  

Information on firm certification: 

http//:www.epa.gov/getleadsafe 

More information on EPAõs lead 

program: http//:www.epa.gov/lead 

US EPA Set To Implement New Lead -Safe Rule  

Despite nearly 30 years of effort to 

reduce childhood lead exposures, a 

million American children are still 

poisoned by lead paint each year, 

putting them at risk for a wide 

range of health impacts, including 

lowered IQ and behavioral disor-

ders. Some of that poisoning is a 

result of dust contaminated by old 

lead paint that is stirred up during 

remodeling activities.  

 

There are simple steps contractors 

can take during such renovations to 

minimize exposures  to lead paint. 

To ensure contractors were follow-

ing such procedures, the EPA final-

ized the Lead Renovation, Repair 

and Painting Rule (LRRP) rule in 

2008. The rule requires  

Contractors to become trained and 

certified as lead-safe by EPA. Indi-

viduals take an eight-hour training 

course offered by private training 

providers to become a certified 

renovator. The certification is valid 

for five years.  

 

In EPA Region 9, which includes the 

states of California, Arizona, Ne-

vada, and Hawaii, more than 14,475 

individuals and firms in the con-

struction and remodeling industries 

have been trained for lead-safe 

work practices. Eighteen firms have 

been authorized to train and certify 

workers, in 27 locations.  

 

Who will be affected 

by this new law and 

who would be  

interested?    

3M can provide the Respiratory portion 
of this.  Contact John @ 480-216-0671 

for more information.  Contact the Lead 
Information Center @ 800-424-5323 

for the new Government requirements. 

 

  

mailto:randy@mtspainting.com


Your òPartner in Profitó 

Ergonomic injury prevention relies on ôsuggestionsõ 
Provided by Mike Felix,  Assoc. Coordinator 

 

It doesnõt make sense to squeeze a 

250-pound individual into a working 
space designed for a 150-pound 
worker. Over time, that larger em-

ployee eventually will show signs of 
strain from being cramped into an 
area that doesnõt fit. 

 
òYou can actually feel the stress when 
the work station isnõt designed for 
you,ó said Ray Diaz, SCF Arizonaõs 

safety logistic coordinator. ò(But) 
OSHA doesnõt have any regulations 

for ergonomics, only suggestions.ó  

 
Those suggestions include providing 
adequate room and equipment that 

accommodate the individual, rather 
than forcing the worker to fit the 
space and materials, which is what 

ergonomics is all about. Well-
designed workplaces can help pre-
vent: 

ÅRepetitive stress injuries 
ÅCumulative trauma disorders 
ÅMusculoskeletal disorders 
 

These three hazards can result in 
nerve injuries in the hands, arms, 
shoulders, neck, back and lower 

limbs. By speaking up and alerting 

supervisors, a worker can be proac-

tive in ensuring ergonomically de-
signed work spaces to avoid putting 

unnecessary stress and strain on the 
body.   
 

For example, one of the most com-
mon injuries to workers who enter 
data on a keyboard is carpal tunnel 

syndrome, which is an irritation of the 
sheath that protects a nerve in the 
wrist. If a person begins feeling pain in 
the wrist, modifications can be made 

to prevent a full-blown injury, which 
may require surgery and months of 

rehabilitation, Diaz said. 

 
òSimple modifications can be made to 
ensure the person is in the right posi-

tion in front of the keyboard; the 
height of the monitor is correct; the 
chair fits to take away the stress that 

can build up in the neck and upper 
shoulders. Lighting is crucial,ó he 
continued. 

 
òYou can only offer these as sugges-
tions. You canõt require them like you 
can require a hard hat in a construc-

tion zone, because OSHA has no 
regulations for ergonomics,ó Diaz 
repeated.  

 
Another suggestion he offered for 

anyone who sits for the majority of 

the work day is to have a chair that 
has proper back support, including 

the lumbar region. This helps to 
alleviate stress in the shoulders and 
neck as well as ease lower back 

stiffness or pain. 
 
òSeat angle is also important,ó Diaz 

said. òIf itõs raised too high, then it 
will have a tendency to impede circu-
lation in the bottom of the leg, so 
your seat pan should have a down-

ward angle. 
 

Potential problems also may come 

from jobs that require working in 
positions that force twisting, bending, 
squatting or stooping. This is espe-

cially true for musculoskeletal disor-
ders, such as back injury, strains and 
sprains.  

 
Generally, an ergonomic-related 

injury is less expensive to treat if it is 

caught in the early stages. If the 

disability becomes serious, medical 
costs and workersõ compensation 
claims can be costly. 

 

 

I would like to extend an invitation to 
our So. AZ members to attend our 

monthly meetings.  They are held on 
the 2nd Tuesday of each month, so 
please keep those dates clear in order 

to attend.  With your ideas, we try to 
plan on informative and interesting 
speakers.   

 
One of our projects we are working 
on is having better communication 
between the architects and the paint-

ing contractors.  We are trying to get 

all architects to list PDCA standards 

in their specifications.  In order for us 
to bid more proficiently, we will be 

asking them to provide thorough 
information on their plans.   
 

We are also planning a social event 
for all members and their families to 
take place within a couple months.  

We will keep you informed on the 
event, date and time.    
 
Rosa Salazar 

President 

Southern Arizona Chapter  

A Message From So.  AZ Chapter  

Here are some repetitive stress injury 

risk factors workers and employers 
should know:  

 

Repetitive motion ð Performing the same 
motion or motion pattern every few 

seconds for hours at a time. 

 

Awkward posture ð A neutral position puts 
the least amount of physical strain on the 

body whether standing or sitting. Postures 

that differ from the bodyõs neutral position 
increases stress on the body. 

 

Rest between tasks ð A lack of recovery 

time between repetitive tasks leads to the 
cumulative effect of the injury.  

 

Forceful movement ð This includes 
unscrewing rusted bolts, squeezing objects 

repeatedly or resting the hands against a 

sharp edge of a desk while working at a 

computer. 
 

Vibrations ð Exposure to such items as 

power tools, which affect particular parts of 
the body. 

 

Uncomfortable environmental conditions ð 

High temperature and humidity can cause 
drowsiness. Excessive noise can damage 

hearing. Glare and bright lighting can cause 

headaches and vision problems. 
 

Stressful work organization ð This refers to 

the way jobs are organized. This can include 

staffing levels, scheduling workload, job 
pacing and electronic monitoring. 

 

A Message From Your  
Arizona Council President 

 

Thank you for the honor and the privilege of being your AZ. council president the 
last two years. Time went by fast and goals we set are still in the process of being 
accomplished. We have a solid foundation and a competent council. Our associa-

tion has a new focus and there's work to do. There is a future in PDCA.  
 

Thank you, 
Cass Robertson 



Central Arizona Chapter No. 1  

 

ADVERTISE IN THE  

ARIZONA UPDATE  

 

Get seen by over 2000 paint 

contractors statewide! 
 

For more information visit 

www.pdcaz.org/newsletters/

advertising.html  

or call (480) 988-3786 
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The U.S. Small Business Administra-
tion today released a proposed rule 

aimed at expanding federal contract-
ing opportunities for women-owned 
small businesses (WOSB).  The pro-

posed rule is available for public com-
ment for 60 days.  

 

The proposed rule is part of the 
Obama Administrationõs overall com-
mitment to expanding opportunities 
for small businesses to compete for 

federal contracts, in particular those 
owned by women, minorities and 
veterans.  This proposed rule identi-

fies 83 industries in which WOSBs are 
under-represented or substantially 
under-represented in the federal 

contract marketplace.  This rule is 
aimed at providing greater opportuni-
ties for WOSBs to compete for fed-

eral contracts, while achieving the 
existing statutory goal that 5 percent 
of federal contracting dollars go to 

women-owned small businesses.  

 
òWomen-owned small businesses are 
one of the fastest growing segments 

of our economy, yet they continue to 
be under-represented when it comes 
to federal contracting,ó said SBA 

Administrator Karen Mills.  òAcross 
the country, women are leading 
strong, innovative companies, and we 

know that securing federal contracts 
can be the opportunity that helps 
them take their businesses to the 

next level, expand their volume and 
create good-paying jobs.  This pro-
posed rule is a step forward in helping 

ensure greater access for women-
owned small businesses in the federal 
marketplace.ó  
 

The creation of a rule to increase 
federal contracting opportunities for 
WOSBs was authorized by Congress 

in 2000.  Since that time, SBA took a 
number of steps to study and analyze 
the market, including looking at par-

ticipation by women-owned small 
businesses across all industries. Vari-
ous draft rules were made available 

for public comment in prior years, but 
the Obama Administration chose last 
year to draft a new, comprehensive 
rule, based on the analysis of the prior 

studies and on all the questions and 
comments previously received. 
 

Some of the components of the pro-
posed Women-Owned Small Business 

rule include: 
 
Å To be eligible, a firm must be 51 

percent owned and controlled by one 
or more women, and primarily man-

aged by one or more women. The 

women must be U.S. citizens. The 
firm must be òsmalló in its primary 
industry in accordance with SBAõs size 
standards for that industry.  In order 

for a WOSB to be deemed 
òeconomically disadvantaged,ó its 
owners must demonstrate economic 

disadvantage in accordance with the 
requirements set forth in the pro-
posed rule.   

 
Å Based upon the analysis in a study 
commissioned by the SBA from the 

Kauffman-RAND Foundation, the 
proposed rule identifies 83 industries 
(identified by òNAICSó codes) in 

which women-owned small businesses 

are under-represented or substan-
tially under-represented.     
 

 - The SBA has identified eligible in-
dustries based upon the combination 
of both the òshare of contracting 

dollarsó analysis, as well as the òshare 
of number of contracts awardedó 
analysis used in the RAND study.  

This differs from an earlier proposed 
version of the rule which identified 
only four industries in which women-

owned small businesses were under-
represented.  This earlier version 
proposed to identify eligible industries 

based solely on the òshare of con-
tracting dollarsó analysis used in the 
RAND study.  
  

Å In accordance with the statute, the 
proposed rule authorizes a set-aside 
of federal contracts for WOSBs 

where the anticipated contract price 
does not exceed $5 million in the 
case of manufacturing contracts and 

$3 million in the case of other con-
tracts.  Contracts with values in ex-
cess of these limits are not subject to 

set-aside under this program. 
 
Å The proposed rule removes the 
requirement, set forth in a prior 

proposed version, that each federal 
agency certify that it had engaged in  
 

SBA Proposes Women-Owned 

Small Business Rule to Expand 

Access to Federal Contracting 

Opportunities  
discrimination against women-owned 
small businesses in order for the 

program to apply to contracting by 
that agency. 
 

Å The proposed rule allows women-
owned small businesses to self-certify 

as òWOSBsó or to be certified by 

third-party certifiers, including gov-
ernment entities and private certifica-
tion groups.   
 

 - The proposed rule requires 
WOSBs which self-certify to submit a 
robust certification at the federal 

ORCA Web site and also to submit a 
core set of eligibility-related docu-
ments to an online òdocument reposi-

toryó to be maintained by the SBA.  
Each agencyõs contracting officers will 
have full access to this repository.     

 
- The SBA intends to engage in a 
significant number of program exami-

nations to confirm eligibility of individ-

ual WOSBs. 
 
 - In the event of a contract protest 

or program review, the SBA will be 
entitled to request substantial addi-
tional documentation from the 

WOSB to establish eligibility.  
 
 - SBA intends vigorously to pursue 

ineligible firms which seek to take 
advantage of this program and in so 
doing to deny its benefits to the in-

tended legitimate WOSBs.   
 
The public may submit comments to 

this proposed rule up until close of 
business on May 3, 2010, to 
www.regulations.gov, where they will 
be posted after 4 p.m. EST today, or 

by mailing them to Dean Koppel, 
Assistant Director, Office of Policy 
and Research, Office of Government 

Contracting, U.S. Small Business Ad-
ministration, 409 3rd St. SW, Wash-
ington, DC  20416.   Please reference 

RIN 3245-AG06 when submitting 
comments. 
 

 

News Release   




